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HALSALL PARISH COUNCIL  
 

The next meeting of Halsall Parish Council will  take place on Wednesday 

9th September 2020 at 7 pm using ZOOM and the agenda will be published 

on the www.halsallparish.com website at least 3 clear working days      

before the meeting is due to be held.  For full details please see page 11. 

 

WHY NOT ADVERTISE IN HALSALL NEWS ? 
 

      

          FULL PAGE      £32 per month   (£234 per annum) 
          HALF PAGE      £20 per month   (£127 per annum) 
          QUARTER PAGE       £14 per month   (£65 per annum) 
  

There are 10 issues of Halsall News a year 
 

Please note that all advertisements must be paid for prior to being 
included in the magazine. 

 

To advertise please contact  Mrs Susan Roberts.   
01704 897857      or     susanroberts2805@aol.com 

  

 

October 2020 MAGAZINE 
 

Closing date for Articles:  Monday 14th September 
 

Contributions by Email only to Susan Roberts 
susanroberts2805@aol.com 

 

Closing date for Adverts: Monday 14th September 
 

susanroberts2805@aol.com 
 

All details in the magazine are correct to the best of our 
knowledge at the time of going to press. 

 

Halsall News can be viewed online at 
www.halsall-parish.com 
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PARISH COUNCILLORS 

  

Patrick Bell   01704 840607  Chairman 
Neil Campbell   01704 566354  Vice Chairman 
Brian Young   01704 840091   
David Corfield   01704 840705   
Raymond Brookfield  07771 798167 
Sylvia Corfield   01704 840705 
Elizabeth Wright  01704 562847 
Lynn Campbell   01704 566354 
Barry Assheton   07444 776451 
 

Parish Clerk  

Dave Bond   01704 534090      
 

Borough Councillor 
Maureen Mills   01704 840160  Surgery before Parish 
       Council monthly  
       meetings.                               
  

THE CHURCH OF ST CUTHBERT, HALSALL  
  

   Parish mobile   07518 926086  
 

Assistant Priest  The Revd Dr Alex Baker  07798 702831 
       01695 422306 
    

Church Wardens Stephen  Henders  01704 841085  
   Lynda Bramwell   01704 840280  
 

Verger   Sarah Mitchell   01704 889237 
       07808 064996 
   

P.C.C. Secretary Edward Carr   01695 423817 
P.C.C. Treasurer Colin Throp   01704 841281 
Organist  Edward Carr   01695 423817 

 
  

POLICE CONTACT NUMBERS 
 

Neighbourhood Policing Sergeant, Darren Carr 

 e-mail   Darren.Carr@lancashire.pnn.police.uk  
 
or alternatively Paul Austin who is the Community Beat Officer for Halsall 
at 1081@lancashire.pnn.police.uk (work mobile number 07966580004) 
 
Residents should still phone 999 in an emergency and 101 to report 
a crime and obtain a crime incident number.  
 

mailto:Darren.Carr@lancashire.pnn.police.uk
mailto:1081@lancashire.pnn.police.uk
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THE PARISH CHURCH OF ST.CUTHBERT,  HALSALL 
                     
               
    Parish Surgery 
           
    Phone: 0151 526 2292 
    Parish Mobile:  07518 926086  
 
    Email:  stthomassteph@btinternet.com          
  
Parish Surgery: Anyone wishing to arrange a Baptism or Wedding 
should ring the Parish Secretary to make an appointment. The 
phone number of the office is 0151 526 2292 and the office is 
staffed Monday-Wednesday 9.00am—1.00pm or you can email at:  
 
  stthomassteph@btinternet.com  
 
The Sick: This parish is committed to the care of the sick. Names of 
those in need of this ministry, either at home or in hospital, should 
be given to the parish office on 07518 926086  or  0151 526 2292. 
The Blessed Sacrament (Holy Communion) is reserved in church 
and can be taken to the housebound or ill. Holy Oil is also kept for 
the anointing of the sick. 
 

The Dying: Alex can be contacted at any time in order to minister to 
the dying on 07798 702831 or 01695 422306. 

 

Halsall St Cuthbert Hub website  
 

The website for the St Cuthbert Church community can be viewed at 
www.halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk    

 
The website contains information about services and events, archive material including 
school reports, Halsall Parish Magazines dating from now and back to the 1800’s,  
information and other general news updates.   
 
It also provides a link to Virginmoneygiving.com where it is possible to donate to us 
online.   On the spot updates are also available via the Facebook page.   
 
We would love to hear from anyone who may wish to suggest other content that would 
be relevant and of interest to the community.   
 

General enquiries about the site can be directed by e-mail to:  
info@halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk 

http://www.halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk
mailto:info@halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk
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Well as I write the weather has been hot and heavy, then stormy 

and torrential and that seems to match the year we have had so 

far - I have had to limit myself to one look at the news per day    

because that’s about all I can cope with! 
 

In one sense of course this is nothing new - the people of faith 

face all kinds of crises and traumas past and present: 
 

“God is our refuge and strength, an ever-present help in trouble. 
Therefore we will not fear, though the earth give way, and the 
mountains fall into the heart of the sea, though its waters roar and 
foam, and the mountains quake with their surging.” (Psalm 46) 
 

It’s just a bit easier when it feels there’s some space between us 
and the crisis, which unfortunately isn’t the case right now.      
Nevertheless, the good news is there is a place we can retreat to 
in the storms, the time-honoured shelter of faith in our God and 
our prayers - He will never let us down, never fail us: 
 

“Be still and know that I am God; I will be exalted in the nations, I 
will be exalted in the earth; the Lord Almighty is with us; the God 
of Jacob is our fortress.” 
 

Which begs the question - what about our public worship &    
prayers at the moment? In the magazine you will find a letter from 
my  colleague Alex explaining where we are up to as local 
churches in the present circumstances. For those of you who 
haven’t yet met me my name is Ian and as Interim vicar my job is 
to support the parishes of Lydiate and Halsall now Rev Paul has 
moved on and to help prepare the way for our future - I hope to 
be with you for at least a year and get to know many of you 
‘properly’ soon and not just on the computer! 
 

In the meantime please be assured that we continue to cover our 
local community in prayer and worship and that pastoral support 
continues, please don’t hesitate to contact us. 
 

So as summer thunders its way along, may I wish you peace in 
the storms and every blessing- 
  

      Rev Ian Hopkins 
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Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ,  
 
 I hope that this letter finds you well and enjoying something of 
the dramatic weather we’ve been having.  The other day, hearing the 
devastating news that the self-service ice cream machine at Pizza Hut 
wasn’t open our eldest son Benjamin announced that he was fed-up of 
the virus and the lockdown and he just wanted things back to normal.  
I’m sure many of us are feeling much the same!  Having spoken to some 
of you, my impression is that there is perhaps a sense of eager           
anticipation to get back into church and get things ‘back to normal’.   
Many are feeling the burden of long weeks of isolation and just want it all 
to be over.   
 

So where are we up to?  There have been signs of improvement and 
there are reasons for hope.  The PCCs and standing committees of both 
churches have been working hard to try and put arrangements in place 
so that we can begin to re-open our church buildings cautiously.  Of 
course, there are the obligatory risk assessments to be completed and 
both church and government advice that needs to be properly            
implemented.  Some churches in our area have begun to open, others 
are choosing to stay fully closed for at least another month or two until it 
becomes clearer how best to organise things.  Government advice is 
changing and it’s not yet clear what the final picture will be.  Gathering 
as a community in a church remains classified as a high-risk activity and 
we didn’t want to have a ‘grand re-opening’ with everyone rushing back 
to church, without trying to ensure that we have everything in place to 
ensure everyone’s safety first.  A significant proportion of our community 
are in high-risk groups further increasing the concern.   
 

The plan so far has been to put things in place so we can open slowly.  
Initially to open for weddings, christenings and funerals, limited to 30 
people and socially distanced, as these life events have perhaps been 
the most painful to cancel.  This has happened at both churches and has 
generally been received well.  Systems for social distancing and hand 
sanitising have worked for those that observed them, but there are some 
areas that we still need to work on.  One of the particular difficulties is 
the great desire to catch up with old friends and have a good natter  

Rev. Dr Alex Baker 

Parishes of St. Thomas Lydiate & Downholland & St. Cuthbert Halsall. 
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leading people to forget about social distancing.  Holding multiple       
services within 24 hours as we used to is problematic because 48 hours 
is the required length of time before building and books become safe to 
use again.   
    
The sacraments and in particular the Eucharist has been, and is central 
to our worship, faith and discipleship.  It is also the most difficult to    
manage safely and Church of England guidance is currently being      
updated.  Subsequent to opening for the occasional offices we have    
begun to hold 8 o’clock communion services alternately between St. 
Cuthbert’s and St. Thomas’.  We made the decision not to advertise this 
widely so that attendance at the services grew slowly.  I know that has 
meant some people have felt that they hadn’t been informed about the 
church’s plans.  Hopefully this letter will go some way to explaining our 
decision making so far and what our plans our for the future.  For the 
next few weeks we are proposing to continue with the current pattern.   
 

We used to have the weekly service sheets and parish magazines to let 
people know what was happening week by week but currently            
communicating directly with everyone is difficult.  One of the biggest 
problems we have with communication is that we don’t currently have a 
database of everyone’s e-mail addresses or means other than letter of 
contacting everyone on our electoral roles.  Whilst I have been able to 
send out one or two letters to many of you during the lockdown the cost 
of sending so many is prohibitive.   
 

If you don’t have access to e-mail or the internet please let us know.  If 
you have, please complete a GDPR consent form (available from me by 
email or on the website) and return it to me by e-mail so that we can 
begin to address this problem.  Some of you have returned completed 
forms others have yet to do so.    
 
Alternatively, details of our services are published on our website 
www.tsncs.church and the church of England website 
www.achurchnearyou.com and our twitter and Facebook feeds 
@tsncschurches.      
  

As always this letter comes with my best wishes for you all, and we will 
continue to try and do what we can to support each other.  If you know of 
anyone in any particular time of need please get in touch with me or any 
of the ministry team. 
With love and prayers,  
 
      Rev Dr Alex Baker 
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Sunday Services in the United Benefice for September 2020 
 
Sunday 6th September 
 

8.00am  Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am  ZOOM Service 
 
 
Sunday 13th September 
 

8.00am  Holy Communion St Cuthbert’s 
9.30am  ZOOM Service   
 
 
Sunday 20th September 
 

8.00am  Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am  ZOOM Service 
 
Sunday 27th September 
 

8.00am  Holy Communion St Cuthbert’s 
9.30am  ZOOM Service 
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A message from your Borough Councillor: 
 
I don't think any of us expected 2020 to be the year it has          
become?  As my old Mum used to say: "It's good you can't see      
into the future or you wouldn't get out of bed!".  I never did fully  
understand her logic, but I knew what she meant. 
 
The pandemic has changed our lives completely and who knows 
what the new "normal" will be even when the scientists find a   
vaccine.  For most of us it has been and continues to be a very  
trying time physically and mentally, for some though it has been a 
welcome break from their hectic lifestyles, for some it will mean 
they have no job to return to and they will need all the support they 
can get.  For the children, I expect it was a treat at first not going to 
school but equally I expect the novelty may have worn off?  The 
experience and consequences for us all have been different.  For 
those of us who have lost someone close, either through the virus 
or otherwise, it has been devastating not being able to visit and 
say our goodbyes. 
 
Our community and those close by have rallied round by helping 
friends and neighbours and the smaller local businesses have 
done their best to provide a service for those unable to get out to 
the shops that were still open.  There are many local heroes who 
would be embarrassed to be identified, but thank you to them all!   
 
But for the pandemic I would not now be your Borough Councillor, 
the 2020 elections were cancelled until May 2021.  However, this 
unexpected fifth year of office has been a great privilege, not least 
because I have been able to provide a point of contact for some of 
those in need in extremely trying times.   
 
We still don't know what will happen even tomorrow, but my hope 
is that the world and its leaders will seize this opportunity to make 
change for the better and that the community spirit that got us 
through the nightmare will remain and strengthen. 
 
     Best regards, 
       Maureen Mills 
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Letter from the Chairman of Halsall Parish Council 

 

Dear Residents 

I would like to take this opportunity to wish you all well in these difficult times 

and to thank all those people who have given of their time to help others over 

the past few months. 

The Parish Council has been holding regular ZOOM meetings and minutes can 

be found on the halsallparish.com website together with details of how to join 

future remote meetings should you wish to do so. 

Both St Aidan’s Hall and The Memorial Hall are now available for bookings 
providing the necessary precautions are taken and surfaces are wiped with 
anti bacterial products both pre and post use by the hirer. Further details can 
be obtained from Dave Bond (Parish Clerk) on 01704 534090 (email 
davebondhpc@aol.com) 
 
The recent work at the Memorial Hall on a new sewage treatment plant is 
almost complete and work to extend the existing older children’s play      
equipment area will be undertaken during September / October 2020. 
 
5 new picnic tables are being installed together with a children’s picnic table 
which will be located near to the new play equipment. 
 
To close may I once again thank all those in the Parish who have carried out 
vital voluntary work in connection with the damaging effects of the Corona 
virus together with those Councillors who have in addition looked after the 
interests of residents regarding traffic and planning issues.  
 

Best wishes to all 
 

Patrick Bell 
Chairman 

Halsall Parish Council  
   

mailto:davebondhpc@aol.com
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News From Your Parish Council 
 

The Government have now issued the regulations that give local         
authorities greater flexibility in the conduct of meetings, including       
allowing members to attend remotely, and for public and press access 
to those meetings. These ‘Regulations’ (The Local Authorities and     
Police and Crime Panels (Coronavirus) (Flexibility of Local Authority and 
Police and Crime Panel Meetings) (England and Wales) Regulations 
2020) came into force on 4 April 2020. 
 
 
The next meeting of Halsall Parish Council will therefore take place 
on Wednesday 9th September 2020 at 7 pm using ZOOM and the 
agenda will be published on the www.halsallparish.com website at 
least 3 clear working days before the meeting is due to be held. 
 
Please note that until such time as Government advice changes 
the Council will continue to hold remote meetings. 
 
Members of the public who wish to attend should follow the    
guidelines listed below.     
 
 
Before the meeting:- 
 

1. The Agenda will be placed on the website and on the notice board (if 
possible) as normal (i.e. with three clear days of notice). 
 

2. Any member of the public and press who wishes to attend the    
meeting will need to download Zoom. Please visit https://zoom.us/
meetings where you will be able to download the App. The website 
gives tutorials and demonstrations on how to download Zoom and how 
to join meetings. 
 

3. The Clerk will put a link, on the website, to join the Zoom meeting by 
5pm on the day of the meeting. The Clerk will also include the meeting 
ID and password. For the Planning Committee meetings the link will be 
posted by 5pm the evening before. 
 

4. The Clerk will upload to the website the full set of papers (other than 
for the Planning Committee) to support the meeting the day before the 
meeting. 
 

 

Continued overleaf 

https://zoom.us/meetings
https://zoom.us/meetings
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5.   Members of the public are welcome (as usual) to send any        
questions or comments to the Clerk prior to the meeting via email to 
davebondhpc@aol.com or by calling the Clerk on 01704 534090. These 
must be received by 5pm on the day of the meeting. The Clerk will     
present any representations received to the Councillors to  address. 

The meeting:- 
 

1. The Chair of the Council will Chair the meeting. 
 

2. The Clerk of the Council will host the meeting on Zoom which will be 
recorded (please note that once the minutes have been approved at the 
next meeting the recording will be destroyed) 
 

3. Members of the public will enter a “waiting room” on Zoom and wait 
for the Clerk to approve their attendance. It would be helpful if members 
of the public could “name their videos” so that the Chair and Clerk can 
refer to them correctly. 
 

4. All attendees will be muted on entry to the meeting. 
 

5. Members of the public will be able to make representation during the 
public forum. 
 

6. Members of the public will be asked to “put their hand up” using the 
icon on Zoom if they wish to speak during the public forum. 
 

7 The Clerk will “unmute” members of the public who wish to speak at 
the instruction of the Chair. 
 
8. At the conclusion of the public forum the Clerk will “mute” all       
members of the public. 
 
9. The required standards of behaviour and discussion are the same 
whether in remote or face-to-face meetings. Members of the public who 
use or display inappropriate or offensive language and/or behaviour will 
be removed from the meeting to the waiting room. This includes any  
inappropriate backdrops on display on the video. 
 

10. The Council will discuss, via email, prior to the meeting any items 
which are considered sufficiently confidential as to warrant exclusion of 
members of the press and public under the provisions of The Public 
Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 and will advise, if appropriate, 
of the outcome of any discussions at the meeting. 
 

11.  The Clerk will end the ZOOM meeting once business has been  
concluded. 
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Church Cleaning 
 

We urgently need volunteers to assist with church cleaning 
on a rota basis.  It takes about 2 hours every 8 weeks in a 

team with a total of 4 or 5 people.   
 

If you are interested and able to help please contact  
Pam Carr on 01695 423817 or e-mail   

edward.pamela176@gmail.com 

 

 CHURCH CLEANING ROTA  
          September 2020 

 
** Subject to change. Please check with church officials. ** 

6th Sept P Carr E Houlgrave 
A Webster 

E Carr 
J Aynsley 

A Grimshaw 

20th sept E Wroe J Wroe 
G Williams 

B Knowles A Cushion 

 
After the meeting 
 
1. The Clerk will take the minutes of the meeting as usual. 
2.  Members of the Council and the Clerk will review how the 
meeting went and may make some changes to the process if  
necessary. 
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The Curious Case of the Bashed in Face 

The tombs in the chancel at Halsall St Cuthbert’s church are called the 
Stanley memorial even though they contain the bodies of the Halsall 
family who were the Lords of the Manor. Sir Henry Halsall a                 
distinguished knight at the battle of Bosworth lies in his tomb with his 
wife Margaret Halsall. The reason it is called the Stanley tomb is          
because his wife Margaret Halsall was a Stanley, the daughter of James 
Stanley and granddaughter of Sir Thomas Stanley, first Earl of Derby. 
Stanley was one of the most important and powerful names in England 
and they were local men. Sir John Stanley held the Stanley Tower at    
Liverpool waterfront in the early 14th century and the family had long 
been associated with the governance of Ireland. Their family seat was at 
Lathom. It was Sir Thomas Stanley Earl of Derby who had played a       
significant part in the battle of Bosworth which saw the defeat of     
Richard III and the accession of Henry VII and the start of the Tudor  
dynasty. 

Of course, Henry VII’s son Henry VIII brought about the Reformation 
which led to all parish churches in England changing from Roman      
Catholic to Church of England and some great damage was done to the 
Catholic fabric of the church. The process was much slower in Halsall 
which like most of South West  Lancashire was strongly Catholic and  
resistant to change. It took slow generational change before Halsall    
reluctantly reformed its traditional ways and sustained only superficial 
damage to the structure during this period. 

The vandalism which did occur in the church appears at the later date of 
1644. It was during the Civil War that the Parliamentarians or         
Roundheads under command of General Fairfax fired canon shot into 
Ormskirk from Clieves Hill. Soldiers were billeted in Halsall church and 
while there was little they could deface in the nave of the church they 
found some effigies of bishops in the chancel. These were anathema to 
the Puritans amongst them and they knocked the noses off the carvings. 
Their greatest ire however was for the tomb of Margaret Halsall.  
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She was by birth a Stanley and an ancestor of their enemy in the siege 
of Lathom the seventh Earl John Stanley who was away in the Isle of 
Man. The castle at Lathom was being defended by his wife Charlotte de 
Tremouille who had frustrated Roundhead attacks consistently. They 
took out this frustration on the only Stanley they could reach which 
was the effigy on the tomb of Margaret Halsall and smashed the face of 
the lady leaving her husband Henry Halsall a knight of the realm intact.  

They were also ignorant of the fact that Richard the Rector in the tomb 
on the north side of the chancel was executor of Thomas Stanley’s last 
will and testament. Had they known this and Sir Henry Halsall’s           
allegiance to the   Stanley’s they might also have desecrated these two 
tombs. 

     Stephen Henders 
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SANCTARY LIGHT 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SEPTEMBER 
 
3rd Annie Smith (Birthday) 
3rd Ron Tillett 
4th Lawrence Baldwin 
 (Birthday) 
7th Angela Hilton 
14th Margery Smith 
16th Raymond Lewis 
16th Annie Sutton 
18th Jennifer Kitching 
 (Anniversary) 
19th Joe Balmer 
20th James Hilton 
 (Remembrance) 
21st James Rimmer (Birthday) 
22nd Harry Core (Birthday) 
29th John Rynhart 
 

  

 
LANCASHIRE 

UPHOLSTERY LTD 
  

SPECIALIST IN UPHOLSTERY 
FOR OVER  

HALF A CENTURY 
  

Work done by our own 
tradesmen  

  

Ring for a free estimate  
  

Ring on  
01704 535820  

or  07889 451226  
  

NOW IN HALSALL 

Quarter Page 
 

You could advertise in 
this space for: 

£14 per month or 
£65 per year 

 
Contact Susan at  

susanroberts2805@aol.com 
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Details correct at time of going to press.   
 

For details and up to date guidance for NHS Test 
and Trace please visit www.gov.uk 
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• All types of plumbing and 

heating work undertaken. 

• Bathroom specialist 

• No job too small 

• Free estimates 

• Gas safe registered 

Contact Michael on: 
01704 841136 
07854 914102 

mtwignall@clara.co.uk 

 

D J & J WIGNALL  Limited 
BUILDING CONTRACTORS 

CONSTRUCTION-MAINTENANCE-SERVICES 
 

Established over 35 years      
Time served tradesmen 

 
 

5 Dicconsons Lane Halsall L39 7HR 
Telephone 01704 841136 

e-mail jewignall@clara.co.uk   
www.wignallsbuilders.co.uk 

 
 
 

All types of work undertaken 

New Build          Refurbishments          Barn Conversions 
Extensions                                                           Bathrooms 

FMB member 

mailto:jewignall@clara.co.uk
http://www.wignallsbuilders.co.uk
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Design Stitch Create 
 

Hulmes Bridge Business Centre 
North Moor Lane, Halsall L39 8RF 

 

Personalised Baby Gifts & Nappy Cakes 
Personalised Teddies, Dinos, Tigers etc 

Corporate Workwear Embroidery 
Personalised Pet Blankets 

Curtain Construction & Alterations 
Patchwork & Quilting Fabrics 

Sarah Louise Christening Wear 
 

100% Top Quality Woven Cotton Fabric, Washable 
Face Coverings/Masks 

 

Tel: 07801 493946 or 01704 840297 
Email: designstitchcreate@btinternet.com 

mailto:designstitchcreate@btinternet.com
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MAN WITH VAN 
 

REMOVALS & SINGLE ITEMS 
COLLECTED AND DELIVERED. 

 

SHED & GARAGE  
CLEARANCE. 

 

HONEST & RELIABLE, LOCAL.  
 

ANYTIME, WEEKENDS,  
EVENINGS. 

 

CONTACT MICK 
07807789072 

 

West Lancashire  
Memorials 

New Memorials - Inscriptions  
Cleaning - Renovations  

Grave Maintenance 
   Vases 
   Re gilding 
   Re fixing 
   Re levelling 
   Anchor fixing 

   All to NAMM   Regulation Standards 
 

Large choice of graveside ornaments 
in the shop. 

 

Tel 01704 211133 OR 07739 765580 
E-mail: aspey1961@hotmail.co.uk 
41 Hoole Lane, Banks, Southport,  

PR9 8BD 

Thursdays 2.00pm to 3.00pm 
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From the Archives 
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There are a number of interesting documents relating to St Cuthbert’s 
Church and School on the website at www.halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk 

 

Explore the archive section of the site to read some of the school  
reports dating from 1863 and Halsall Parish magazines dating from 

1959. 
 

I managed to find my baptism in one of the old magazines! 
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 Gardener`s Corner                                                              
 

September at-a-glance 
 

Not so long ago, September was the end of the season – time to put the garden 
to bed- but not anymore. Mild autumns allow us to continue growing plants that 
slot into the summer border to give you another month or two of colour &       
interest.  Happy Gardening. 
 

General Tasks  
Keep watering, feeding & deadheading –  it`s time consuming but it does pay 
off! 
Cut back any perennial stems that have finished flowering –like Iris Sibirica- to 
tidy garden. 
Get the compost going – clearing generates a huge amount of waste. 
Repair broken lawn edges, bumps & hollows. 
Make new lawns from seed but delay laying turf till October. 
Plant or move evergreens so the roots can establish before the first frosts. 
Clip hornbeam, beech, Leyland cypress & thuja hedges before the middle of the 
month. 
Cut slow growing yew & box hedges now if you only want to do the job once 
each year. 
Plant spring flowering bulbs. 
Replace summer bedding as it comes to an end with plants for winter & spring          
interest. 
Deadhead & protect dahlias- but allow them to blacken with the first frost before    
lifting. 
Collect seed from perennials. 
Walk round the garden & move any perennials or shrubs that need a different 
position. 
Watch out for early frosts & move any tender plants under cover. 
Plant spring cabbage. 
Cut down asparagus foliage once it has turned yellow or buff (it may occur next 
month) 
Pot up herbs such as chives, mint, basil, coriander & parsley. 
Continue harvesting blackberries, early apple varieties – pears at the end of the 
month. 
Reduce the watering & feeding of all greenhouse plants. 
Continue to feed fish until the weather breaks. 
Give a final light thinning-out of oxygenating plants, but only if necessary. 
 

Plants in their Prime  
Liriope muscari. Kniphophias. Solidago. Actacea. Perennial grasses. Aster. 
Clematis varieties. Physalis. Schizostylis. Cyclamen Hederifolium. Callicara. 
Zauschneria. Tricytis. Hydrangea. Pervoskia. Cistus. Hebe. Osmanthus.       
Hypericum. Tamarix. Solanum. Agapanthus. Anemone. Dianthus.               
Chrysanthemum. Helenium. Monarda. Nepeta. Phlox. Hemerocallis.            
Penstemon. Rudbeckia. Salvia. Sedum. Canna. Galatoina. Campanula.       
Gladiolus. Dahlia.  

           Tina Lloyd www.mosshousecottageplants.co.uk 
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A message from Ormskirk & Burscough Police 
 

The Liberty Centre are here to help anyone living with domestic abuse 
in West Lancashire.  They can offer refuge, support or just a listening 
ear. 
 

Call them for free, 24/7 on 0808 100 3062 or speak to them online at 
 http://orlo.uk/vrx11 
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ST AIDAN’S HALL HIRE RATES 
   
Hourly rates are as follows 
                            Regular Weekly Users  £5 per hour. 
                                  Casual users £6 per hour 
                                        To book please contact Dave Bond  
     Tel: 01704 534090 

MEMORIAL HALL 
              

The hall is available for bookings evenings and weekends 
including Saturdays after 7pm. 

 

  Something to Celebrate?     Why not book the Memorial Hall 
 

Kitchen and toilet facilities 
Including provision for wheelchair access 

 Only £10 per hour 
£8 per hour for regular users who commit to more than 10 

consecutive weeks 
 

To book please contact Dave Bond 01704 534090  
davebond@aol.com  

HALSALL ST CUTHBERT’S CE PRIMARY SCHOOL HALL 
   
Tuesday Evenings from 6pm or Saturday all Day 
                         Contact Mr Scholes at School 

HALSALL PARISH CENTRE 
   
The Parish Centre is available for private lettings 
       Please contact Mr Scholes at school 
   For details of charges and availability  
                                            Tel; 01704  840253 

HALLS FOR HIRE 
 

One offs or Regular basis 
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 01704 840480 
07832 291080 
 

SIMON BOUNDS 
GARDEN MAINTNANCE 
 

SIMON BOUNDS 
GARDENER 

We cover Merseyside and West Lancashire 

Private and Commercial 

All Year Round  

FREE ESTIMATES 

EXPERIENCED, TRAINED, DOG AND 
ANIMAL HANDLER  

 

DOG WALKING     PET TAXI                               
SMALL ANIMAL BOARDING  

PET HOME VISITS      MICRO CHIPPING                   
& LOTS MORE… 

 

Talley Wags Pet Sitting provides a stress free 
alternative to kennels or catteries so your 
pets can stay in the comfort of their own 

home 
 

FULLY INSURED WITH PET BUSINESS  
INSURANCE AND NARPS REGISTERED 

REFERENCES AVAILABLE 
 

Call Sarah: 01704 550154 or 
07931340375 

Email: talleywags@hotmail.co.uk 
www.talleywagspetsitting.co.uk 
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O r m s b y  M e m o r i a l s  
Monumental Stonemasons 

 

A long established family business specialising in the design and manufacture                                   

of new memorials and the renovating of existing memorials.  We provide a                 

professional, friendly and quality service. 
 

We specialise in: 

new memorials 

cremation plaques 

pet memorials 

additional inscriptions 

renovation of existing memorials including: 

        cleaning, regilding and replacing 

 
 

 

 

WOODLAND WORKS, 542 SOUTHPORT ROAD, SCARISBRICK, ORMSKIRK, 

LANCS, L40 9QQ     Tel: (01704) 880294  email: memo@ormsby.co.uk 

mailto:memo@ormsby.co.uk
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Halsall Directory of Trades and Services 

Animal Care:  Carr Moss Boarding Kennels 
and Cattery  01704 840384 

Animal Care:  Talley wags   Pet sitting and 
dog    walking  etc.  01704 550154  or visit  
www.talleywagspetsitting.co.uk 

Animal Care: Town Vets  01704 535233 

ANIMAL PORTRAITS:  Spurwood Studio. 
Call Chris on 01704 841593.  Facebook 
Spurwood Studio 

Builder:  D J & J Wignall Construction and        
Maintenance   01704 841136 

CLEANING SERVICES:   Simply Brilliant 
Cleaning   Company.  Rachael Carter, 
07984 532243 

DOG GROOMING:  Country Cuts.                 
3  Drummersdale Lane, Scarisbrick.  
07712698315 

EMBROIDERY SPECIALISTS. Design Stitch 
Create.  North Moor Lane, Halsall. 07801 
493946.  www.designstitchcreate.co.uk 

FIREWOOD & COAL SUPPLIERS:  Massams 
Supplies Ltd.  Renacres Lane  01704 
840265 

Funeral Director:  MLS Independent 
Funeral    Directors Ltd.  01695 424888 

Gardening: Massams Supplies Ltd.                               
Landscaping and gardening supplies.    
Renacres Hall Farm, Renacres Lane  01704 
840265 

Gardening:  Simon Bounds Gardener and  
Garden Maintenance.  01704840480   
07832291080   

JEWELLERS:  Christopher Diggle Jewellers.                 
18, Westway Maghull.  0151 306 6225   
www.christopherdiggle.com 

MONUMENTAL STONEMASONS:                                    
Ormsby Memorials    01704 880294 or      
e-mail memo@ormsby.co.uk 

MONUMENTAL STONEMASONS:  West 
Lancashire Memorials.  01704 211133 or 
07739 765580                                          
email aspey1961@hotmail.co.uk 

Plumbing and Heating:  Michael Wignall         
01704 841136 

POST OFFICE:  Monday and Thursday 
afternoon.  2pm –4.30pm.Massams      
Supplies Ltd, Renacres Lane.                
01704 840265. 

REFLEXOLOGY:  The Old Bakery,       
Wheelwrights Wharf, Scarisbrick.  07739 
802175 www.footreading.com 

REMOVALS:  Man With Van. Removals 
and single items. Shed & Garage          
clearance. Phone Mick on 07807789072 

Sawmill:  Caunce Sawmills Ltd          

 01704 892195 

Transport: Dial-a Ride  For booking and                    
information:  01704 893373 

Upholstery:  Lancashire Upholstery                            
01704 535820 

WOOD  LOG SUPPLIER: Woodland Eco 
Fuel. 01704 841479 or 07866 767977 
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